
Hampton	Falls	Conservation	Commission	 	
	
Meeting Minutes:  April 13th 2017 Draft 

Present:  Shawn Hanson,  Paul Melanson, Karen Ayers, James Kibler, Dale Oshberg, Bethany McAvoy 
Absent: Glenn Schrempf, Robert Wiener, Nancy Roka, Mary Ann Hill 
 
Opened meeting at 6:33 p.m.   at Town Hall. 

New Business: 

Members of the Select-board were interested in talking with the commission about the possibility of using a small area at 
the Raspberry Farm to be used as a playing field.  Neither select-board member was present at the meeting, so no 
discussion took place.  S. Hanson will review the Conservation Easement of the Raspberry Farm to determine if that type 
of use is allowed. 

The Application request for jurisdictional wetland impacts for Map 1 Lot 98-3 (Goodwin rd) was is a renewal request from 
a 2007 application submitted to NHDES. S. Hanson spoke to NHDES but no other details were given on the project other 
than to say the request was to renew what was granted back in 2007 for that same property. 

Students at LAS will be displaying the posters they’ve produced working with the UNH extension (Amanda Stone) in 
regard to how climate change is effecting communities in NH.  This presentation will be April 19th Wednesday at 6pm. 

The Commission discussed changing the monthly meeting day from the second Thursday to either the second Tuesday or 
Wednesday due to the fact the Thursday night meeting conflicts with the School Board meeting.  S. Hanson will 
communicate with the Commission to determine what day works best, and will communicate this with the Town 
Administrator. 

Old Business: 

Road Side Cleanup is scheduled for April 15th Saturday, everything is ready to go. 

J. Kibler reviewed a map of Hampton Falls that included tax maps and the shaded lots that are in current use.  This item 
will be added to the May agenda.  

The Toppan lane appraisal is in process. 

The commission reviewed the training sessions of the NHACC “Saving Special Places” training session.  The training 
sessions were very useful. 

Motion:   

To reimburse commission members who attended the NHACC “Saving Special Places” training session at a cost of $60. S. 
Hanson 1st P. Melanson 2nd. All in favor  5-0 

Review of the March meeting minutes: 

Motion:  

To accept the March meeting minutes as amended.  S.Hanson 1st P. Melanson 2nd.  All in favor. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:31pm  

Next meeting is May 11th at 6:30pm 


